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OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION


SECRETARY’S REPORT

September 18, 2007
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Mike Parenteau, President, at 7:06 p.m. 

Attending:
Mike Parenteau, Ward Wallner, Tom Goltz, Steve Larson, Paul Sperl, Dave Ditty, Ron Torfin, Jeff Young, Bob Usset, Gary Fena, Marci Sadler, Don Myhre, Dave Mauch and Tim Murphy
Open Forum:

None 

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of August, 2007 meeting were submitted by Tim Murphy for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Steve Larson



Seconded by Ron Torfin 




Motion was voice approved unanimously.
Notice was made of a background check form that was returned with a previous issue however, the issue was outside of the OMGAA guidelines.  No further action will be taken.

Director’s Reports:
IT Director:
Don Myhre reported that options for a new e-mail provider may cost $150 per year, while today the web provider gives it to OMGAA for free.  However, several program directors had problems with receiving e-mail on the current system.
We can now provide registration on-line for most any activity- golf tourney, training clinics etc.  This should also allow us to go forward with the on-line store to sell spirit wear. .  
Vice President:  Ward Wallner reported that we have received a rebate check for $1750 from Sports Star Photos.  Every provider offers a 10% rebate to the organization and therefore we look at service and quality to determine which firm to use.
Senior House Baseball Director:
Paul Sperl stated that he will bring forward a proposal to consider an affiliation with Babe Ruth Baseball for the 14-15 American League.   Paul would also like to consider having outdoor tryouts.
House Fastpitch Director:
Jeff Young stated that he will provide an electronic newsletter for posting on the website

Traveling Fastpitch Director:   Bob Usset reported that tryouts for 16U and 14U will be held in November.  He will be raising the fees by $10 for a total of $325.  The coach’s selection meeting will be held on October 23rd for entire program.  A discussion followed about the process- any additional questions should be addressed to Bob.
Junior Traveling Baseball Director:  Dave Ditty stated 40-50 umpires did attend the clinic provided by the MYAS professional umpires this Spring.  We will attempt to arrange this program again in 2008.  The board would like to have Chuck Triggs make a presentation on how he will improve his program so that young umpires have a better grasp on the rules, positioning etc.  Chuck will be invited to a future meeting. 

Senior Traveling Baseball Director:
Ron Torfin stated that Fall Ball is experiencing some growing pains for OMGAA.  Ron feels that other communities are not playing at their proper level and as a result the OMGAA teams are having difficulty competing.  In the future we will have a better understanding of the difference between the competitive league and the recreational league.  Otherwise, we could see a drop in participation in the future.  

Fall Ball:
Chris Sullivan agreed with Ron’s comments about the competition issue.  Chris suggested that we send a parents survey to Fall Ball participants.

Fund Raising Director:
Gary Fena stated that he is trying to schedule a Casino Night fundraiser in January or February, 2008  A discussion followed about moving the golf event to late July or early August because interest in the OMGAA teams is still high from the just completed season.  Gary will make some inquires about moving the event.

President:
Mike Parenteau reported that OMGBA (Basketball) has created a Special Olympics program under its umbrella which will allow Ron Meulners to focus again on our program.  Special Olympics has made inquires about whether Maple Grove and OMGAA would be willing to host the annual softball tournament again in mid July- early August. 
Treasurer’s Report:
Account balances and summary of activity for the period ended September 18, 2007 were submitted by Tom Goltz for board review and approval.




Motion to approve was made by Paul Sperl



Seconded by Jeff Young



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Equipment Director: Marci Sadler reported that 25-30 equipment bags remain out to be returned after Fall Ball has been completed. 
Training Director:
Dave Mauch reported that he expects to be able to confirm that OMGAA has reserved time on Sundays at Maple Grove Senior High for clinics in January and February.
AD HOC COMMITTEES
The committees will reconvene after the October meeting when the new board members are in place. 
OLD BUSINESS:

Year End Surveys for Traveling Teams:


Fastpitch:
Bob Usset reported that he received about 65 responses out of approximately 100 players (10 players replied on-line which brings the total to 75 replies).  Bob will tabulate the results and provide a summary in October.  


Baseball:
Dave Ditty reported that 20 responses to the survey he had mailed- most people responded directly to the on-line survey and those responses were reviewed at the August meeting.

Debit Cards:
Mike Parenteau will research various banks to determine what sort of debit, credit or purchasing card best suits our needs.  Wells Fargo may not have the type of card that is best for OMGAA and therefore we may need to switch banks.  

NEW BUSINESS:

Capital Improvements:
Reviewed letter from MG Park & Rec raising questions about the proposed fenced dugouts.  The Committee will get together in order to respond.  Discussion was held about other potential projects such as additional batting cages and storage boxes at fields for maintenance equipment.
League Changes:
Paul Sperl will research the idea of having the 14-15 YO American League become affiliated with Babe Ruth Baseball.  The All Star team would be formed before the end of June in order to play in tournaments.  Paul will research how other communities handle this arrangement.  

Maple Grove Park & Rec. 
Steve Larson met with MG Park & Rec regarding the issues raised at last meeting.  They were glad that OMGAA had pitching limits for young players.  In addition, they were open to the idea that Park & Rec would change their 8 YO program to be a Machine Pitch league.  They will get back to Steve after further discussion.
Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Tom Goltz


Seconded by Bob Usset 



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm.

Submitted by,

Tim Murphy, OMGAA Secretary

Minutes are not considered official until approved by the Board at the next meeting.

Future Meetings:

	November 20, 2007
	7:00 pm

	December 18, 2007
	7:00 pm


All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center
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